Q: Why are all staff being required to obtain a COVID-19 test if there is a positive case at their facility?
A: The Department of Health and Human Services emergency public health order issued on Aug. 19 requires testing of all staff at any facilities that have staff or prisoners with a positive COVID-19 test within the past 14 days.

Q: When can I get tested? 
A: The MDOC will be providing free testing at facilities where there are positive cases for each week the order applies to that facility. The warden’s office will advise staff of the days and times of that testing.

Q: After I am tested this week, am I done, or do I have to get tested again?
A: You must continue to obtain testing weekly until 14 days after the last staff or prisoner has a confirmed positive case. You will be advised by facility administration each week that testing is necessary. You are required to review these notices so that you are aware.

Q: Do I have to get tested at the facility?
A: You can receive testing in the community, however the facility will provide free, on-site testing each week the order applies to the facility. You will not be paid or reimbursed for your time if you choose to obtain testing in the community, as the MDOC is providing free testing at the facility.
But if you are symptomatic, the employee must obtain testing in the community and provide proof of testing, which includes the date and testing location.

Q: What happens if I miss the testing at the facility when it is offered, and don’t get a test in the community, will I be able to work?
A: An employee who misses the facility testing should report to healthcare and obtain a test before starting their shift.

Q: What are the consequences for my refusal to comply with this order?
A: You will be ineligible to work and could receive lost time.

Q: Will I be compensated for the time it takes to get tested?
[bookmark: _Hlk48748469]A: You will not be paid or reimbursed for your time if you choose to obtain testing in the community, as the MDOC is providing free testing at the facility. If facility testing occurs during your scheduled shift, and you are given approval to obtain testing during that time, it would be paid.

Q: What happens if I have previously tested positive for COVID-19?
A: If you were positive within 90 days, you do not need to submit a test. But if your positive result was outside the 90 days, the order applies to you. If you have previously tested positive within the past 90 days, please notify your Human Resources Officer.

Q: What happens if I am unable to obtain a test during the 7-day period?
A: You will be ineligible for work. We will provide testing onsite and there are ample testing sites and you can find them here. https://www.michigan.gov/coronavirus/0,9753,7-406-99891_99912-531745--,00.html

Q: If my test comes back negative, do I still have to wear a mask at work?
A: Yes, you still have to wear a mask.

Q: How long will this last?
A: There is no end date defined in the order, it will remain in place until MDHHS lifts the order.
